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Tree Trimming an important safety measure for electric cooperatives

There are several reasons why electric cooperatives regularly remove trees and other vegetation from near our power lines, but the most important reason is safety – for the community and our employees.

“Regular tree-trimming and good vegetation management affects safety by keeping vegetation out of power lines,” says NAME, right-of-way coordinator for CO-OP NAME. “Vegetation that comes in contact with electrical conductors can be very unsafe, for the public and our own crews.”

[bookmark: _GoBack]Right-of-way clearing usually extends 30 to 40 feet surrounding power lines, 15 to 20 feet on each side of the lines. This includes trimming back limbs extending too close to the lines, removing dead limbs or entire trees that are in danger of falling onto the lines, and clearing undergrowth below the lines.

Right-of-way clearing may be done by either cooperative crews or contractors. If you’re ever unsure if someone claiming to be a contractor is actually working with the co-op, feel free to call the our office to confirm.

When trees contact powerlines, under the right conditions they can become conductors of electricity. This could have deadly results to children playing near trees, homeowners performing routine maintenance and for pets and other animals.

There are also other safety concerns. Properly maintained rights of way also protect against outages that can endanger members who depend on electric-powered life-support equipment. Reliable electric service is important to members’ safety during periods of extreme cold or heat. A member who has a newborn or an elderly relative with health issues at home needs that reliable source of electricity to maintain a safe temperature in the home. Clear rights-of-way also helps line crews restore power more quickly during outages since they don’t have to clearing limbs and other vegetation first.

Another benefit to vegetation management is preventing fires caused by tree limbs touching power lines. This is especially important in times of drought, when a single spark falling from a power line to the ground could set off a wildfire – particularly in rural forested areas – endangering not only acres of land and wildlife but also homes, businesses and other structures. These fires could result in loss of life and millions of dollars in property damage.

“Keeping trees away from power lines is important,” LAST NAME says. “Without routine vegetation management, it becomes very difficult for us to ensure the safety of our community.”
